EUREKA TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MARCH 14, 1988.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by Chairperson Schindledecker. Present were Supervisors Kadlec, Larson and Lee, Clerk Leine and Treasure Schulz.

Clerk Leine read the minutes from the February 8, 1988 meeting. Kadlec moved to except minutes as read, seconded by Lee and carried.

Treasures report was read by Schulz. Larson moved to except report, seconded by Kadlec and carried.

Clerk Leine presented bills totaling \$6,170.32. Board members elected to with hold payment to Donohue Engineering of \$977.14 and Farmington Fire for \$1,584.50 until explanations are given. Lee moved to pay bills except Donohue and the City of Farmington. This motion was seconded by Larson and carried.

To fulfill our contract with the City of Farmington for building inspection, Board members agreed to pay Farmington, the month following the month of permit issue.

Tom Gergen, 9955 250th St., asked for an emergency CUP for a mobile home. The Gergen home was damaged by fire. Lee moved to grant a CUP for the mobile home until September 1,1988. Kadlec seconded motion and motion carried.

Bruce Vagelgesang, 7345 Granite Path, Farmington, requested a permit for a 18×36 swimming pool. Board members reminded Vagelgesang that our ordinance require a 5 foot fence with a self locking gate. Kadlec moved to grant permit, seconded by Larson and carried.

Bradley Harder, 505 Juliet Dr., Lakeville, requested a building permit for a 28×40 house and 22×30 garage at 245th St. and Essex. A mound septic system has been approved as has the building plans. Lee moved to grant permit, seconded by Larson and carried.

Raymond Swedeen, 16077 Northwood Rd., Prior Lake, requested a building permit for a 2200 square foot house and garage. Lee moved to grant permit contingent upon showing Clerk Leine a set of signed septic and building plans, seconded by Kadlec and carried.

Stephanie Ross, 6315 Painter Circle, Mound, is asking for a variance on road frontage, for property at 270th St. and Galaxie Ave. After discussion on variance, Kadlec moved to table any action until Board members have legal council on this request. Motion was seconded by Lee and carried.

A resolution was made by Kadlec to enter into a contract with the County on replacing the Hamburg Ave. bridge, seconded by Lee and carried.

Miller introduced the idea of using 3/8 lime rock in place of salted sand for winter ice control. Miller stated that other townships have started this program, finding it less expensive and controlling slipper roads better. Kadlec moved to try lime rock at the next opportunity, seconded by Larson and carried.

Clerk informed Board that members were bonded for the year 1988.

FAA is in the process of requiring transponders to be used in all small aircraft that are based within 25 miles of International Airport. 46.2

Road inspection is slated for 7:30 P.M., May 21, 1988.

At 9:30 P.M., Kadlec moved to adjourn, seconded by Larson and carried.